
February 27, 2006 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 27th day of February, 2006, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Fairgrounds, 
605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by 
Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Saundra DeSelms, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
 
Member Rhonda Hall was absent at roll call and Member George Skinner was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Christine Brannon, Jim Helm, Terron Manning, Eddie Thomason, 
Tammy Howard, and Susan Moffat. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of February 13, 2006, and there being 
no additions or corrections Bill Graves moved that the minutes be approved.  Saundra 
DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, no; (Sheriff Beggs stated he thinks there needs to be a correction he had 
sent his Undersheriff to the meeting (February 13, 2006) to represent him and it is not shown 
that the Undersheriff is representing him at all. Sheriff Beggs stated he was shown as being 
absent but there were no votes on the Undersheriff’s part and he should have been allowed to 
vote. Dorinda Harvey stated the Undersheriff needs to tell her when he is voting for the 
Sheriff. Mr. Thomason stated he responded when the Sheriff’s name was called.  Dorinda 
Harvey stated she apologized and would correct.) Bill Graves, yes. (Member Denise Heavner 
was accidentally omitted from the vote call.) 
Motion carried. 
 
(Rhonda Hall entered the meeting at this time.) 
 
Saundra DeSelms moved, seconded by Dorinda Harvey, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriations: 

a.   From Assessor’s Maintenance and Operations, H2, $12,000.00, to  
                  Assessor’s Capital Outlay, H3. 

 
b.   From Assessor’s Re-Val Maintenance and Operations, HR2, $7,000.00, to  

                  Assessor’s Re-Val Travel HR1C. 
 

The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
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Rhonda Hall inquired about the publication of salaries and asked if the names of the 
employees have to be in the paper?  Ms. Hall stated that someone who works for the City 
told her that the City doesn’t put the names in the paper just the position.   
Dorinda Harvey stated she had to once a year and that the City uses different rules than the 
County.  Ms. Harvey stated that an asterisk has to appear by the persons name who did not 
received twelve full months of pay. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Bill Graves moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Denise Heavner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. 
DeWayne Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
 


